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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe, council member Steve Kahre and council member John Sanders.  Also present were Superintendent Garry Sierra. Council member Paul Freeman and Attorney Krista Lockyear were not present. 

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to accept minutes from last month’s meeting. Motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.  

  Kahre questioned Brad Day's multiple purchases of wire from Tri-State Lighting and Day's purchase of over $1,300 of fire extinguishers.  Sanders questioned the extra $900 in uniform name tag charges from Aramark on Brad Day's new uniforms.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve the accts payable claims.  Motion passed by 3-0 voice vote. 
CLERK-TREASURER‘S REPORT:

Lowe: First off, I wanted to welcome & recognize the Boy Scouts from Troop 368 at St. Theresa Church who are attending our meeting tonight.  They are here tonight representing their Boy Scout troop to earn a merit badge.  They are also friends of Joseph Lutz who attends our meetings regularly and notified me last week they would be attending. 

We received our 1782 Notice this morning from the DLGF.  I’ve given everyone a copy of it.  As you can see, all of our budget numbers were approved as submitted and we received no budget cuts.  Our CCD fund is now entering its 5th year since we voted it in 2008.  Per Indiana Code it must drop from .05 to .494 which will still bring in about $31,000 this year.  Our assessed value dropped about 3million from 67million last year to just over 64million this year.  I have signed and submitted our required response to the DLGF this afternoon accepting our levies.

We finally received the financial institution tax revenue from the auditor that they mistakenly sent to a different township.  

Sewer liens will be placed on properties during the next week for all accounts over 120 days.

I paid the annual sick pay bonus on the first pay period of the year as per the employee handbook and completed and mailed out everyone’s W2’s.  Our form 100R that is required to be submitted each year by January 31st has been completed thru Gateway and sent to the State.  I am continuing to work on our annual report, as you know it is very lengthy but I’ll get it done and plan to have it submitted to the DLGF by the March 1st deadline.  I will have hard copies as usual for everyone at next month’s meeting.
SOUTHERN INDIANA CLASSIC MARATHON:

Eric Small, the SIC director and Don Waters, the SIC owner both presented an update on the upcoming SIC marathon.  Small advised that again this year they will have the Vanderburgh Sheriff's Department headed by Sam Preston monitoring the traffic during the race, they have cleanup crews organized will mail out notification letters to all residents along and near the race route along with road closing times.

Small advised that all road closings will also be publicized and public will be notified of the race.

Small submitted the required paperwork, parade permit and permit fee of $25 to the Clerk-Treasurer.

Council approved the permit and the 2013 SIC marathon.
OLD BUSINESS:
1. Equal benefits for Town Clerk-Treasurer
Stobbs advised that council will table this issue until next month.
2. Sewer rate petition/litigation against Evansville Sewer Department

Stobbs advised that council has been working on this issue.  They have been given a proposal from the Evansville Sewer department and council will hold an executive session to discuss the issue.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Superintendent’s Report 

Sierra advised that they have been working on cleaning up the barn, preparing for ice on the roads and having equipment ready.  They have had several sewer calls.  Sierra noted that Brad Day has taken many after hours calls freeing Sierra up from the constant 24/7 365 days a year he previously had been responsible for, for the last several years.  Sierra noted he has taken this opportunity to catch up on many doctors and dentists appointments for himself and his children.
Sierra noted that they are continuing to work on installing the new pump stations and panels at the new homes.

2. Board member’s comments 

Sanders inquired about the woman who was walking up and down the street on Boonville-New Harmony.  
Kahre noted that he spoke with Brad Ellsworth to help the lady.  Kahre advised that the car she was living out of had been moved.

Kahre asked Sierra to get the dusk to dawn light fixed on the corner of the shop and also move the limb that is sticking out close to the road on Darmstadt road.

Stobbs asked Day to level out the new gravel in the parking lot that there were still some bumps as he drove in this evening.  Day responded the bumps were intentional.

3. Attorney’s comments 

Krista Lockyear was not present.  No comments from the attending attorney.
4. Resident’s comments 

Ed Lutz proudly introduced Boy Scouts: Josh Schulz, Jason Market and his younger brother Nick Market.  Lutz noted they are from Gibson Southern High School and that Jason is an Eagle Scout.  Sanders let them know we were honored to have them attend.
The meeting adjourned at 7:53pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


